Girdwood Land Use Committee

Notice of Meeting on March 11, 2019
Minutes Final
Agenda Item LUC 1903-01: 
Call to order 7PM, Brian Burnett, Chair
Agenda Approved for March 11, 2019 Regular Meeting
RT/ME

Unanimous

Minutes Approved from February 11, 2019 Regular Meeting
ME/MZ

Unanimous
LUC Officer reports:
Kevin McDermott is excused. No reports
Announcements & Presentations:
Municipal Election is Vote by Mail.  Ballots will be mailed out March 12 and may be dropped in the ballot box outside the Girdwood Community Center thru April 2. For more information on the Vote By Mail visit:
http://www.muni.org/Departments/Assembly/Clerk/Elections/Pages/Default.aspx
Agenda Item LUC 1903-02:  Public Comment (3 minutes each)
Rotary Candidates Night on March 12 at 6PM.

Agenda Item LUC 1903-03: Committee reports, 3 minutes each:

Trails Committee Report (Kate Sandberg):  Kyle has hired 2 SCA interns to work 12 weeks this summer on Girdwood trails.  Trails officers meeting THU with HLBAC on THU at 12:15PM.  The purpose of this meeting is for GTC officers to understand better the MOA’s trails approval process.

Girdwood Area Plan Update Committee (Eric Fullerton):  deferred to later agenda item.

Cemetery Committee (Tommy O’Malley):  Kyle reports that public meeting regarding the schematic design was held late February.  Hard copy of the plan is available. Next step is to develop strategy for how the cemetery would be used (ie type of burials, costs, etc).  Working with Eagle River to promote two new neighborhood cemeteries within the MOA.

HLB Commission Report (Ron Tenny): Last meeting addressed the 5 year plan.  Fewer comments from community than last year. Next meeting is regarding HLB property in Anchorage and development options.  After that meeting, group will meet with GTC and Planning Department Urban Design Commission regarding new trails approval process.
Little Bears Re-build project (Kyle Kelley):  Working with GBOS to put on ballot in April 2020 for bonding. Approximately 4000 SF building, working on 30% rendition to show voters the building concept.  Parking concerns, setbacks of the property, and code change to allow child care in the GIP all need to be addressed.

GBOS Report (Mike Edgington):  Presentation by DOT’s Jim Amundson regarding bike path sweeps indicates no change to current design/marking of the sweeps. GBOS vote to write resolution of support for the Girdwood Mtn Bike Alliance master plan was postponed seeking more information on the master planning process.  

 
Title 21, Chapter 9 Review Committee (Mike Edgington).  Meeting just prior to this meeting.  Received accurate parking counts for downtown.  Need some for Olympic Mountain Loop. Proposing tiered approach to requesting change to parking requirements:

Commercial visitor amenities – no change to parking requirements (ie accommodations); Mixed use  – scale back parking requirements somewhat (ie restaurants, parks); Local use only – scale back parking requirements significantly (ie Little Bears).  Group will present at the next meeting.  This project does not address residential parking requirements.

Housing Working Group (Mike Edgington):  Meeting wed this week.  Last month meeting addressed only Accessory Dwelling Units.  Reviewed amendments made in Anchorage.  Provided proposals discussed in Feb for municipal review.  Specific proposals to be brought to LUC next month. Other issues under review by the Housing Working group are how to encourage long term rental instead of nightly rental and how to lower the cost of development of new housing to encourage growth of moderately priced property.
Old Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1902-05:  Review proposed procedures for LUC and GBOS consideration of items outside of Girdwood Valley Service Area responsibilities. Procedure presented to the LUC last month.  Goal is to give staff clarity on how to handle requests for action by LUC/GBOS in their role as community council.  LUC allows for 1 person 1 vote of the community. If a local sponsor comes forward, the item would move on to GBOS. 
Girdwood Land Use Committee Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Motion:
Girdwood Land Use Committee moves to approve the draft procedure for LUC and GBOS consideration of Out of Area Requests for hearing and action.

Motion by Mike Edgington, 2nd by Ron Tenny
9 in favor, 0 opposed, 1 abstaining
Motion carries unanimously

Agenda Item LUC 1902-06:  Variance request for property at 119 Stowe Drive (Alyeska Basin #5, Block 20, Lot 11) to place rock retaining wall and fill a maximum of 12’4” into 25’ stream setback to construct an elevated building pad. Petitioner is requesting an LUC recommendation for GBOS Resolution of Support. (Marco Zaccaro, presenting)

Request for dimensional variance to add fill within the setback.  As presented in prior meeting, the existing house is grandfathered within the current stream setback.  Plan is to demolish the existing house, new structure will be entirely outside of the setback area, variance is for driveway and embankment.  This will result in less impermeable material within the stream setback, less impact on the stream setback.
Planning and zoning has indicated support for projects such as this that represent a net improvement to the stream setback.

Kyle Kelley agrees that this is a good improvement for drainage and for the fish-bearing stream.
Motion:
Land Use Committee moves to recommend a GBOS Resolution of Support for variance request for property at 119 Stowe Drive (Alyeska Basin #5, Block 20, Lot 11).

Motion by Ron Tenny/2nd by Rob Swanson
9 in favor, 0 opposed, 1 abstaining

Motion carries

Agenda Item LUC 1902-07: Review proposal to change GBOS/LUC Joint meetings from Quarterly meeting to “not less than twice annual” schedule.

Goal is to open up meeting schedule to allow for other groups to meet with GBOS jointly.

Motion:

Land Use Committee moves to change the GBOS/LUC Joint meetings from Quarterly to meet as needed but not less than twice annually.

Motion by Janice Crocker, 2nd by Eric Fullerton
9 in favor, 0 opposed, 1 abstaining
Motion carries

New Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1903-04:  Initial request for LUC to recommend that GBOS revise their Resolution of Support for the Girdwood Area Plan to state that the GAP is not a subcommittee of GBOS and operates independently of government. (Eric Fullerton)

Eric Fullerton provides update of the GAP:  
Committee has been working for 2 years so far on the GAP, which is a master plan update of the area.

Janice Crocker and Eric Fullerton have been elected as co-chairs of the GAP.  Thank you Lewis and Diana for their work in the last two years and on the previous plan.  
Phase 1:  Public Input on current plan and future planning.  738 responses to the recent GAP survey, which is more than 50% of the population. Last phase is to hold a town hall visioning to build community consensus for the plan.
This is tentatively held April 29 and is called Imagine Girdwood.
Phase 2:  Land Use.  MOA staff Thede Tobish and Robin Ward are helping.  This phase is to determine how to guide growth in Girdwood. 
Phase 3: Writing the plan.
Through this, GAP has discovered that the GAP Committee must be independent from the MOA.  This will allow GAP to apply for funding sources to complete the plan. Guidelines from the MOA require transparency, and significant government review.

No March meeting is planned.

Pre-GAP Town Hall meeting on April 11

Imagine Girdwood Town Hall meeting April 29 at the school.

Adjourn 8PM

